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Diary Dates 

 
8/3—Sports Day @ Pt Broughton 

(postponed till 15/3 

11/3—Public Holiday 

12/3—Student Free Day 

15/3—Sports Day @ Pt Broughton 

13-20/3—Naplan testing 

21-22/3—Soccer Clinic 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Reminders 
 

Breakfast Club is held Daily. 
 
Newsletters will be fortnightly 
 

Students are required to wear 

broad brimmed hat this term. 

 
We are a NUT FREE school 
 

 

Principal:   

Richard Hall 

 

 

EASTER EGG FUN 

From building site to nearly a completed playground 

Fun times ahead! 
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From the Principal’s Desk 

Student Leadership in 2024 

At Bute Early Learning and Primary School we continue to support and 

encourage all of our students to become powerful learners and active leaders. 

Recently students had the opportunity to apply for and be elected into Student 

Representative Council (SRC) positions. These students were elected by their 

fellow students to represent all students in the school. SRC members work 

collaboratively to represent the student body in school decision-making and 

organise ways for students to participate in and improve school life for 

everyone. They are positive role-models for all students and epitomise our school values of 

GROWTH, RESPECT, INTEGRITY and TEAMWORK and our school motto; Be Kind, Believe in 

Yourself, Accept Challenges, No Excuses. Last week at our first Assembly for 2024, these 

students were officially inducted into their roles. Congratulations and best wishes to our SRC 

reps for 2024.  

Eliza Krieg 

Millie Bowey Angus Carroll Lochie Bernhardt Florence Trengove 

-Junior Primary- -Middle Primary- 

Brodie Bettess 

-Upper Primary- 



School Captains – 2024 

 

I would like to extend a huge congratulations to our newly appointed School Captain 

for 2024; Nate Bettess. Nate was part of a group of student applicants who 

presented their cases for School Captaincy during interviews held earlier this term. All 

of the applicants presented strong arguments about why they would make excellent 

School Captains and representatives of the Bute 

School Community. The School Captain panel 

consisting of School Principal – Richard Hall and 

Community Leader Advisor – Mrs Cynthia Axford 

found the process of selecting a School Captain yet 

again very exciting, but also very difficult as all 

applicants presented compelling cases. After some 

in-depth and lengthy discussions, a consensus and 

final decision was reached. 

Nate’s presentation of his current leadership 

attributes connected strongly to our school values 

and motto. His vision for school improvement was 

clear, realistic and thoughtful. I look forward to 

working closely with Nate to bring some of his ideas into reality and watching his 

leadership continue to grow and 

flourish through the year. 

Congratulations and best wishes 

for 2024, Nate! 



Student Free Day & Public Holiday 

NAPLAN Online 2024 

Over the next 2 weeks (commencing Wednesday, 13th of March) students in Year 3 and 5 will 

participate in NAPLAN Online testing. Testing will occur on Wednesday and Thursday (Week 

7) and Tuesday, and Wednesday (Week 8) with Thursday being a “catch-up” session for any 

students who are absent during the testing period. NAPLAN is a point-in-time assessment that 

allows schools and families to see how their child is progressing in literacy and numeracy 

against the national standard and compared with their peers throughout Australia. At the 

classroom level, NAPLAN provides additional information to support teachers’ professional 

judgement about student progress. NAPLAN Online is a tailored test that adapts to student 

responses, providing better assessment and more precise results. Below is a snapshot of the 

tests undertaken by each student. 

Test Scheduling requirements Duration Test description 

  
Writing 

Year 3 students do a paper-based writing test (on day 1 only) 
  
Year 5 must start on day 1 (schools must prioritise completion of 
writing across days 1 and 2 only) 

  
Years 7 and 9 must start on day 2 (schools must prioritise comple-
tion of writing across days 2 and 3 only) 

Year 3: 40 min. 
Year 5: 42 min. 
Year 7: 42 min. 
Year 9: 42 min. 

Students are provided with a ‘writing 
stimulus’ (sometimes called a ‘prompt’ 
– an idea or topic) and asked to write a 
response in a particular genre (narrative 
or persuasive writing) 

  
Reading 

  
To be completed before the conventions of language test 

Year 3: 45 min. 
Year 5: 50 min. 
Year 7: 65 min. 
Year 9: 65 min. 

Students read a range of informative, im-
aginative and persuasive texts and then 
answer related questions 

  
Conventions 
of language 

  
To be completed after the reading test 

Year 3: 45 min. 
Year 5: 45 min. 
Year 7: 45 min. 
Year 9: 45 min. 

This test assesses spelling, grammar and 
punctuation 

  

Numeracy 
  
To be completed after the conventions of language test 

Year 3: 45 min. 
Year 5: 50 min. 
Year 7: 65 min 
Year 9: 65 min. 

This test assesses number and algebra, 
measurement and geometry, and sta-
tistics and probability 

Both the Student Free Day and Public Holiday 

(Adelaide Cup – Monday 11th of March) are 

fast approching. We have aligned our Student 

Free Day with Kadina Memorial School to 

support families with children attending both 

sites. The Student Free Day (Tuesday, 12th of 

March) will be used for staff professional 

development. On this particular day, staff will engage in training in relation to the 

effective teaching and learning of reading and spelling and further explore the 

Department for Educations new Public School Strategy.  



Dream and Lead Leadership Conference - 2024 

On Thursday, 29th of February the Upper Primary class attended the Dream and Lead 

Leadership Conference in Adelaide at the Convention Centre. Throughout this highly 

practical and interactive conference, students completed a range of tasks which explored 

components of leadership and how leaders can make positive changes within their schools. 

Student also had the opportunity to hear from a range of guest speakers who are young 

leaders and change-makers in their own right. The students heard from company CEOs, 

authors, APP creators to name a few. Some of the key themes and messages strongly 

resonated with our students and it was apparent that they left the conference feeling both 

empowered and better equipped to make a difference back at our school. I would like to 

share some of the key messages students took from the conference; 

“Age doesn’t matter when it comes to being a leader.” (Amelie, Dexter, 

Hendrix, Brodie). 

“As a leader, I will be brave and go first.” (Eliza) 

“Anyone can do anything.” (Alec) 

“Be kind to lots of people.” (Holly) 

“The leader should always go first.” (Nate) 

A big thank you to Min Sawyer for supporting our attendance at the conference and for 

supporting students with their leadership aspirations. 



SRC & School Captain Induction Assembly 

JP –Millie Bowey & Angus Carroll   MP—Florence Trengove & Lochie Bernhardt  UP—Eliza Krieg & Brodie Bettess 

Growth Class Winners 

School 

Captain 

2024 

Nate 

Bettess 

SRC Back-

up Reps  

JP—Hugh 

Venning  

MP- Patrick  

Gill 

SRC 

REPS 

2024 

UP 

Dexter 

Pentland 

Mckinnon 

MP 

Jasper  

Flowers 

JP 

Harry 

Brackstone 

Principals Award 

Charlotte Cock 





Pastoral Care Worker Position 

SAPSASA 



Illustrator of the Month 

Book Fair 

Community 

Notices 




